
 

 

 

Client File No. 4929.10 
 

January 8, 2016 

 

Colleen Draper 

Assistant Chief Administrative Officer 

Rural Municipality of Springfield 

100 Springfield Centre Drive 

Box 219 

Oakbank, MB R0E 1J0 

Email: cdraper@rmofspringfield.ca 

 

Dear Ms. Draper: 

 

Re: Rural Municipality of Springfield wastewater treatment lagoon - wastewater effluent 

limit for phosphorus in effect January 1, 2016 
 

As you have been previously notified, your wastewater treatment lagoon is required to meet 

the 1 mg/L phosphorus limit as of January 1, 2016 in accordance with the Water Quality 

Standards, Objectives and Guidelines Regulation under The Water Protection Act. 

 

Your wastewater treatment lagoon operates under Environment Act Licence 2910. In 

addition to meeting the 1 mg/L phosphorus limit and in accordance with Clause 2 of Licence 

2910, you are hereby required to sample, analyze and report on the total phosphorus content of 

your wastewater effluent prior to discharging to surface water. 

 

Should you have questions, please call Rob Boswick at 204-945-6030.  

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

       “original signed by” 

 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

Director 

 

 

c:  Don Labossiere/Donna Smiley, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

 Nicole Armstrong, Director, Water Science and Management Branch 

 Rob Boswick, Environmental Approvals Branch 

 Public Registries 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
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www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 

 


